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We are a community empowered by the Holy Spirit, called to bring God’s comfort,      
to work for God’s justice, and to share the hope and love of Jesus with all. 
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We begin the month of November with All Saints Sunday.  A day where we celebrate 
those we have lost throughout the year and for some of us throughout the years.  
How perfect that this church celebration coincides with the last of the green leaves 
upon the trees. If you notice though, the leaves don’t fall from the trees while still 
green.  Strangely enough the beauty of the peak fall colors, the reds, the burnished 
browns, the golds and flashy yellows, falsely indicate an immediacy of new life. I say 
falsely because this is not about new life but old life. These beautiful leaves are in the 
last throes of death. After this last burst of spectacular color, they will all but 
disintegrate completely, becoming brittle, and slowly devoid of color; their beauty and 
the life they have known will steadily begin to fade. And so we come to that most 
infamous of specters—death. In our fast-paced youth-oriented culture, we rarely talk 
about death as a society—as a matter of fact we avoid the topic as much as possible. 
We want nothing to do with anything that would remind us of our own mortality. But 
nature takes another approach. It’s as if the turning leaves are celebrating as 
opposed to trying to avoid what is to come. Right before their demise they burst into a 
brilliancy, especially here in upstate New York, that few states can contend with (and 
yes, I admit that all states have lovely falls, but none so breathtaking as the autumn of 
Upstate New York).  It’s almost as if the trees in their wisdom know that death will not 
have the final say.  
 
“We’ll show you death” they say, “we do not fear you, for we know that death is just a 
veil which we pass through on our way to life with God and those who have gone 
before us.  We know that God is faithful and that new life will follow this cycle of 
death, that spring will bring an abundance of new life. And we will be part of that new 
life. And so death, we will celebrate that which is to come.” 
 
As Christians we know this too—with Jesus’ life, death and resurrection, we know 
that death will not have the final say over any of God’s creation.  And so we too, as 
part of God’s creation, light candles of celebration and remembrance during All Saints 
Sunday. We remember all the ancestors whom we have lost throughout this past year 
and all the Saints that have gone before us throughout the years.  The lighted 
candles remind us that the light of Christ lives in them and cannot be extinguished by 
death.  As the wisdom of the trees teach us, death is just a veil; through God’s grace 
the light and beauty of life still goes on.  
 
May your hearts find peace knowing that the light and life of your loved ones continue 
beyond this earthly life that we know.  
 
 
In Christ, 
 
Pastor Pamela 
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In a story attributed to Mother Teresa, she and other religious 
sisters were distributing food to an impoverished village. Each 
family was allowed to send one member with one bucket to be 
filled with dry grains of rice. To the surprise of a novice shadowing 
Mother Teresa, one elderly woman held two buckets. 
 
Greeting the woman by name, Mother Teresa filled only one of the 
buckets. Thanking her, the woman walked away, and emptied half 
of her full bucket into the second empty one. The novice asked, 
“Why did we not fill up both buckets for that poor, elderly 
woman?” Mother Teresa explained that there was only enough rice 
for one bucket per family each day. “Her neighbors are very ill,” 
she said. “She is emptying half of her family’s share into her 
neighbor’s bucket to bring to them because she cannot carry 
more.” 
 
Overcome with sorrow, the novice wanted to fill the sick family’s 
bucket and carry it for the woman. Mother Teresa looked at the novice. 
“Never take away the right of another person to be generous,” she 
said. 
 
What will you do with what you are given? 
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Christmas Gift Giving  

 

Hope will be adopting a family of four (Mom and 3 kids) from St. 
Paul's Center for Christmas.  The list of requested items should 
be coming out around November 1st and will be posted in the 
narthex for sign-ups for purchase.   

For your personal gift-giving, please consider looking at the 
ELCA Good Gifts catalog online https://goodgifts.elca.org/ to 
give a meaningful gift in honor of someone you                                         
love that will also help a family live a better                                                  
life somewhere in the world.  So many                                                         
options to choose from.  From goats,                                                               
chicks and cows to clinic visits,                                                                               
food backpacks and school supplies                                                                           
to hygiene kits, vaccinations, and                                                          
school fees.  So much need, so                                                                              
many ways to share.   

 

https://goodgifts.elca.org/
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Fundraising News 
 
Hope Lutheran recently concluded a very successful fundraising 
campaign for a new boiler for our church building.  Thanks so much 
to all who contributed! 

As part of this effort, we used two ways in which members of the 
congregation could contribute in a small way.  After all, small 
contributions add up!  We set up an account with 6 Center 
Redemption in Wynantskill and encouraged everyone to bring their 
redeemable cans and bottles there.  And we put a loose change 
collection bottle in the sanctuary so everyone can get those heavy 
coins out of their pockets! 

These two ways of contributing have proved so popular that we’ve 
decided to keep doing them, even though the boiler fundraising 
campaign is over.  Instead, we will total up the money every three 
months and give it to one of the many worthy charities in our area. 

This quarter, the money will go toward “adopting” a family from            
the St. Paul’s Center for Christmas.  As many of you know, the                 
St. Paul’s Center is a homeless shelter for women and children                    
in Rensselaer.  Hope Lutheran has a long-standing relationship 
with them, and each Christmas we buy presents for one of                           
the families in the shelter.  Many of these families come to the 
shelter with little more than the clothes on their backs.  

At this writing (October 25), we’re happy to report that $175.00                    
has already been raised.  Let’s add to it and give a needy family                  
a merry Christmas! 
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Hope's Grief Support Group meets monthly at 6:30. 

Starting in November, the meetings will be held the 

third Thursday of every month. If you have 

experienced a loss, in any form, please join this 

intimate, small group to gain coping skills needed to 

live a full, even happy life once again. This time of 

the year we will be focusing on coping skills to make 

it through the holidays. Come join us when you are 

ready as we learn from each other. 

Next meeting:  Thursday, November 21st at Hope LC. 

If you have any questions, please contact Lois 

Batsios at Lois.Batsios@Gmail.com 
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Please find your own replacement if you cannot be available on date of assignment. 

 

 3-Nov 10-Nov 17-Nov 24-Nov 

 
Worship 
10:00am 

Worship 
10:00am 

Worship 
10:00am 

Worship 
10:00am 

Altar Guild/ 
Comm. Asst. 2 

Marilyn D Debbie F Charlie H Susan R 

 
Greeter 
 

Anna-Lisa H Nora G Elaine B Nancy D 

 
Usher 
 

Debbie F Charlie H Cindy W Lois B 

Assisting 
Minister 

Luis C Pam D Karen C Mike D 

Communion 
Assistant 

Luis C Pam D Marilyn D Mike D 

Snack Set-Up / 
Clean-Up 

Susan C Charlie H Marilyn D Susan C 

Offering 
Counters 

Anna-Lisa H 
& 

Pam D 

Pam D  
& 

Charlie H 

Marilyn D  
& 

Cindy W 

Marion D  
& 

Pam D 
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November of 2024
 We will have ‘In-Person’ Sunday Worship Services at 10:00 AM.  We will also    

continue to stream our services on our website, YouTube page, and Facebook    

page.    

Sharing the hope and love of Jesus with all 

 

 

 

2nd: Regional Food Bank Packing, 10:30 AM – Noon, Meet at RFB. 

3rd:  Hope Prays Group in the small classroom following Worship Service. 

5th:  Beginner Tai Chi, 7 – 8 PM, in the sanctuary, (every Tuesday). 

6th:  Wednesday Bible Study, 12 – 1:15 PM, in the large classroom & via Zoom, (every Wed.). 

6th:  Qigong, 1:30 – 2:30 PM, in the sanctuary, (every Wednesday). 

6th:  Advanced Tai Chi, 3 – 4 PM, in the sanctuary, (every Wednesday). 

7th:  Thursday Bible Study @ 6:30 PM at Pr. Elaine Berg’s home, (every Thursday). 

12th:  Hope’s Book Club @ 7 PM at Marilyn Dyer’s home. 

13th:  Worship & Music Committee Meeting @ 6:30 PM in the large classroom. 

15th:  Hope’s Dine-Out Group @ 6 PM for those who RSVP’d. 

19th:  Hope’s Hands meets @ 10 AM in the small classroom. 

20th:  Council Meeting @ 6:30 PM, in the large classroom & via Zoom. 

21st:  Grief Support Group @ 6:30 PM in the sanctuary. 

23rd:  Fun, Fellowship & Food @ 5:30 PM in the sanctuary. 

26th – 28th:  No Tai Chi, Qigong, or Bible Studies. 

28th:  Happy & Blessed Thanksgiving to All. 

30th:  Red Cross Blood Drive; 8 AM – 12 PM in the sanctuary. 

 


